
CIVIL SERVICE BOARD MINUTES 
NOTE: THE MINUTES OF THE CIVIL SERVICE BOARD ARE NOT VERBATIM. 

 
The Civil Service Board of the Seminole County Sheriff’s Office met on March 1, 2025, via Microsoft 
Teams and at the Seminole County Sheriff’s Office. The Board Members present were Ben Newman (in 
person), Lt. Matt Hardesty (in person), Sgt. Margo Feaser (in person) and Ms. Dawn Kraus (in person). 
Chief Lisa Spriggs (in person), Director of Human Resources William Johnson (in person), Lt Rachel 
Rados (in person), Human Resources Coordinator Antonella Nobrega (in person), Lt Diana Lemma (in 
person), Lt Pete Brenenstuhl (in person), Detective Erik Aragon Vela (in person), Chief Counsel Manny 
Guarch (in person), Mgr Christy Peters (in person), were also present.  
 
The meeting started with a call to order at approximately 4:08 pm with roll call. 
 
The minutes for the previous meeting, held on January 29, 2025, were reviewed.  Sgt Feaser made a 
motion for approval of the minutes. Lt Hardesty seconded the motion. The minutes were unanimously 
approved.   
 
The Board discussed wanting to review the Pre-Screen questions, to be sent out for review before 
following meeting. 
 
The MCT Test scores was reviewed. Mr. Newman made a motion for approval of the eligibility list.  Ms. 
Kraus seconded the motion.  The MCT Test Score was unanimously approved. 
 
The Sworn Eligibility List was reviewed. Mr. Newman made a motion for approval of the eligibility list.  Sgt 
Feaser seconded the motion.  The Sworn Eligibility List was unanimously approved. 
 
The Board Members discussed the possibility of being presented applicant files of those on the eligibility 
list or a face sheet with a summary of the applicant.   
 
The next meeting is scheduled for July 1, 2025.     
 
The meeting was adjourned at approximately 5:06 pm. 
 
The minutes were prepared by Antonella Nobrega and approved by the Board Secretary Mr. Newman.  


